MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 6th APRIL 2011

APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Mike and Denise Sheard, John Gilson, Bob Bryant and Ian Yates.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the February 2011 meeting were read and agreed as a true record of proceedings.

MATTERS ARISING

The leak in the borehole had now stopped dues to the water table decreasing although the Chairman has now bound the leaking area with Densotape and will monitor the situation closely. The original cap for the well top seems to have gone missing.

TREASURER’S REPORT

The Secretary read out the financial statement for the month in the absence of the treasurer. The club remains in a healthy situation with 155 members renewing their subscriptions plus 32 juniors. (57% of members reside in the ERYC area)

EVENTS

The NADS event was it’s usual success on 20th March and the first Club Sunday, featuring Springers, Club 500’s and Yachts will take place on Sunday 10th April with the second on, featuring Scale, Club 500’s and Yachts on Sunday May1st. The Chairman asked on behalf of Ian Yates, whose family has volunteered to cater on Club Sundays, what members would like. It appeared that bacon butties and sausage butties were favourite. There will be no catering on 10th April but it is hoped that it will be available on 1st May when members are asked for further feedback and ideas for catering on Club Sundays.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The extractor fan in the clubhouse kitchen will be replaced tomorrow (April 7th).

The vote for/against the cutting down of 7 trees was counted by two volunteer members (David Markham and Bob Underwood) The voting box was opened by the members and the slips counted, the result was that 32 members voted against the motion and 55 for the motion. The trees will therefore be cut down in the near future.

 Dave Markham asked that in view of Martin’s comments about replacing the pump house, had a decision been made not to do it? The Chairman said that it had not yet been discussed in committee but saw no reason other than possible cost why it cannot be done. David also said that we have a podium, new fence and a club house, none of which is absolutely necessary for sailing a boat so perhaps some money can be spent on ensuring an ongoing supply of water. He recently had a conversation with a member who may be able to get some help from the trainees at a local college to build a block pump house and the Chairman said that he would be glad to hear the details for himself from that member so it can be discussed in committee.

Brian Hartley asked if there was any more news about weed control. The Secretary had been in contact with Dr Jonathan Newman who had said that his company had not been able to license any new product but when and if this is done he will get in touch immediately. Although at the moment the weed appears to be growing then dying off and floating to the surface, we have no reported problems but may in the fullness of time have to revert to cutting with the new Weedshear. We have another one being made at the moment.

The Chairman said that he would like to replace the heater in the ladies toilet with a frost thermostat heater and also install one in the gents to save all the problems we have had this winter with burst pipes and cracked units. This work will be done before the close of this season.

